Mansfield Pony Club 

P.O. Box 537

Mansfield, 3724

Mansfield Showgrounds

Mt Battery Rd, Mansfield

Mobile during rallies: 0409 975 531

Newsletter—August  2010

Next Rally will be held Sunday August 1st at 10am

10am: Jock Grey Points

1015: Line up in colour groups, roll call, gear check & announcements

1030: RIDE!

1230: LUNCH

UNIFORM: Winter uniform of shirts, ties & PC jumpers

REMEMBER: 

        Please go to Kris Blake at the ‘Apex Bar’ either before or after Jock Grey, to have her mark off your attendance.

Then join your colour group in formation where your gear check will be done by

your first instructor.

DUTY ROSTER:

Please remember if you are unable to do your duty please try to swap with someone.

Canteen:
C.Lindsday, L. Murphett, S. Reeve, A Retief, C. Ritchie

Grounds:
E. Friday, S. Ward, I. Finger

Set Up:


Sand:

 I trailer of showjumps to be split with some on oval



I set witches for Cassie's Flat Work

Main Oval:
1 dressage arena/poles laid on ground to make corners of arena for Belinda's flat work



1 set witches hats for Emilys' flat work



Showjumps for Perrin, mainly grids

Sideshow Alley:
Minis trailer at dogshed OR ss alley – will confirm Sunday morning


Terrace:

Colour group flags




Soccer balls

Safety Arena:

needs standing up

Grounds duty parents, please report to Cameron Lachal  - equipment coordinator - at the sheds no later than 0930

ALL PARENTS (& KIDS) HELP IS APPRECIATED WITH SET UP & PACK UP, Thankyou
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PCAV WEBSITE:

Don’t forget to utilize this excellent resource! www.pcav.org.au

Here you will find a complete listing of all Pony Club events, including Horse Trials, Dressage, Show Jumping, all at Club, Zone and State level. Click on “competitions”, then the type of competition you want, or just look at the calendar section.

RSVP EMAILS:

You should have received an email from your colour group coordinator. The importance of this is to enable good rally planning, and so we don’t have our (mostly volunteer) instructors attending PC without being needed. You just have to hit ‘reply’ to the email you will receive to say whether you will be there or not.

Thankyou!

Cobram Horse Trials: report by Fiona

After  a very wet week and some doubt as to what to expect of the conditions,  several riders from Mansfield Pony Club headed to Cobram PC One Day Event on Sunday 17th July. It was great to see a crew of new faces representing the club at either their first ever One Day Event or their first event off home turf. The test of the day for all grades being the cross country section.

In Grade 5 we had Nicola Payne riding Star & April Lachal riding Cheeky Charlie both these riders in the early stages of Horse Trials Competition,  rode a very strong cross country and managed a very well earn placing.  Both . April finishing 4th & Nicola  5th.  Also representing Mansfield in grade 5 was a very determined Millie Ritchie & Commy competing at her first official Horse Trials and although a slight hiccup at the footbridge on cross country, she was able to ride on strongly and complete the course and finished the event very convincingly.

In Grade 4 we had Charlotte Wilson & Lad, proving that after a lot of hard work & determination things are coming along nicely in the Dressage & showjumping, however like so many others on the day, the cross country proved a problem, Charlotte determined to correct this for  next week at Werribee.

Grade 3 PC was represented by Donald Ritchie & Magoo, also coming along way up the ranks  in the Dressage Phase, however some misfortune in the Showjumping cost them, this not stopping Donald going on and completing the testing Cross Country. As with Celeste Cordner Loff  riding Beau, also putting in a gutsy & determined effort as always.

Sophie Fox competed successfully on Thorwood Dixieland & GP Chorus Line gaining a 3rd & 4th respectively.

All 4 of these riders will also head to Werribee  to represent the North East Zone at the State Gr 3 & 4 Horse Trials.

In the open section Mansfield had Nicole Grey, Perrin Gooding , Nicole Smith, Kerryn Gooding & Lauren Farrell, all rode and had a brilliant day - it was the first grade 3 for Nikki and Brandy, and the first Grade 4 for Kerryn and Ripples.

Lauren  & Becky Sharpe  were also leading after dressage & showjumping but unfortunately  had to retire cross country. 

In the Grade 2 Open  Ashlee Lagstrom & Jester rode their first Grade 2 and gained a clear cross country & showjumping working their way up the field to finish just out of the placings.

In a strong grade 1 section with many riders coming out trying to vie for National Selection next year, Mansfield was represented by Maddie Kyritsis & Special Package. They  headed into the cross country leading after a very strong dressage test. An unfortunate stop at a very testing cross country fence saw them still secure 4th place overall. 

Despite the testing course Mansfield was well represented and  all who competed should be proud of their efforts

STATE INTERZONE GRADES 3 & 4 HORSE TRIALS:

          Last weekend 8 Mansfield riders traveled to Werribee National Equestrian Centre, to compete in the PCAV Interzone Horse Trials for Grades 3 & 4. Riders were matched up with other riders from our zone and put into teams. Sophie, Celeste, Foley, Donald and Lauren all competed at Grade 3 level, with Sophie’s team coming 2nd after a double count back – very close!, and Lauren's team coming 3rd. Charlotte & Jacqueline competed in the same team in Grade 4 and their team WON! For both of them they won their first win at Horse Trials – fancy getting your first Horse Trials blue ribbon at state level, and won their 1st rug! Their team mates of Lachy Waddell from Benalla and Eliza Williams from Seymour both had amazing dressage scores, and all four riders rode so well, a great achievement and well done to all. NEZ came home with the perpetual shield from this event.

September Rally – Hunting Option:

        Pending approval by the committee; you may be able to go the Hume Hunt at Winton (please see attached flyer) and still get a rally attendance for the September rally.

However John Bird (excellent showjumping instructor!) has been booked for that Sept. rally, so anyone wishing to go hunting needs to advise asap, so plans can be made for the organisation of the Sept rally. All this is subject to approval at the next committee meeting. Once approved, riders will receive an email and they will need to let us know what their intentions are.

Classifieds:
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Float for sale

Great solid double horse float

Great condition

Tack box

Head divider

Padded chest bar and panels

Rubber floor

$5000.00

 

 

Kieffer Wein Black Dressage Saddle

Excellent Condition 17"

Mounted

$1500.00

 

Charles Owen Childs Top Quality Show Helmet

Brand new in box with tags size 53cm. Navy blue.

$250.00

 

Kim Owen

0412 943 991



	See Wil or Leonie at PC,

or 0417 598 220

Beautiful hancrafted Pony Dressage Saddle, excellent condition; $500 – 

Size 8 pale blue girls cowboy boots; $15

Lavender colour child's chapettes, $10



	


AUGUST BIRTHDAYS: 	Happy Birthday to:


4th Bridget Callahan		


6th Adelaide Nunn 


8th Sophie Goff


13th Hannah Gillard


23rd Belinda Caldow


25th Connor Gibney-Schelfout


27th Millie Friday


29th Julia Davies


Have we missed you, if so happy birthday to you too, and make sure Leonie has your birthday, it may not be on her membership list.


�





President:�
Glen Foxglenn@foxag.com�
�
Vice President:�
Fenella Cameron:


ritchie.mark@bigpond.com�
�
Treasurer:�
KerrynGooding


team.grey@bigpond.com�
�
Secretary:�
Tracey Kyritsis traceykyriis@bigpond.com�
�
District Commissioner: (DC)(Acting)�
Anne Payne�
�
Chief Instructor:�
Fiona Fox


fiona@foxag.com.au


�
�
Treasurer:�
Kerryn Greyteam.grey@bigpond.com�
�
 








